Carey Certo

From: Michael Kelly <michael.e.kelly1@gmail.com>

Sent: Sunday, April 24, 2022 5:34 PM

To: Lauren Hollenbeck; Administration Email; Steve Hogan

Cc: mikej@majdevelopment.com

Subject: Please do not build a gas station in our residential neighborhood near our elementary

school

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

WARNING: This message originated outside the City of Camas Mail system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open attachments unless you recognize the sender and are expecting the content. If you are unsure, click the Phish Alert button to redirect the email for ITD review.

Lauren, Mayor Hogan, City Council, and Mr Jenkins,

Please do not build a gas station and convenience store next to the Prune Hill Elementary School.

This will disrupt the beauty of our residential neighborhood, add traffic problems and pollute our pleasant living environment and expose our children in the nearby Prune Hill Elementary school to neurotoxins.

Please refer to these articles attached:

https://sciencing.com/pollution-gas-stations-18064.html

https://www.google.com/amp/s/www.environmentalpollutioncenters.org/gas-stations/amp/

https://education.seattlepi.com/pollution-gas-stations-3472.html

https://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2018/10/181004110021.htm

The latter article is directly from Columbia University's School of Public Health.

This one below cites research from Neurotoxicologist Lucio Costa at University of Washington.

https://www.pnas.org/doi/10.1073/pnas.2008940117

A mistake was already made by the Camas government in earlier years by allowing a gas station to be built in a residential neighborhood in Camas at 1220 NW 28th St, Camas. This was built close to the Dorothy Fox Elementary school.

More science is known now than then regarding local pollution from gas stations.

Please do not repeat this mistake.

Thank you for your consideration on this important environmental and children's brain health issue.

Michael E Kelly MD

4744 NW 16th Circle Camas, WA 828 508-2800